



Edgcumbe Avenue, Newquay, Cornwall TR7 2NL

Tel: 01637 874543

njasecretary@nja.celtrust.org www.newquayjunior.net

Headteacher: Tania Findlay MBE

05th September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am pleased to let you know that following recent discussions, a relief operative has been secured to provide cover on our crossing outside the tennis centre until the end of the autumn term (December 2025). They will be in place from this afternoon (Friday 5th September). I would like to extend my sincere thanks to the Mayor, Mr Creek, and his team for their support in helping us secure this temporary arrangement: it has truly been a joint effort to prioritise the safety of our children.

It is important to note that, as the only area-wide relief patroller, there may be occasions when he is called to cover another site. If this happens, the school will be informed at the earliest opportunity and I will pass this on to you.

Whilst I am very grateful that we have temporary cover in place, this is not a long-term solution. I have already raised this and will continue to push for a permanent arrangement. I will keep you updated as soon as I have further information.

In the meantime, if your child is walking, scooting, or biking to the academy, please take the opportunity to speak with them and reinforce the importance of road safety.

Thank you for your continued support and understanding as we work to ensure the safety of all our pupils.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Tania Findlay MBE

Headteacher